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01404 851401 

cateedmonds@aol.com 

www.efpchurch.org.uk 

Reverend Cate Edmonds 

The Rectory 

Station Road 

Contact details for churchwardens in Escot or Feniton 

Feniton: David Lanning or Roger White (851441) 

Escot: Judy Davis (812739) or Keith and Eve Townson (812604) 

 

Team Vicar: 

Church Wardens:           

 

Sexton: 

 

Rev Cate Edmonds, The Rectory, Station Rd, Feniton (851401) 

Mrs Babs Leach, 3 Lower Mews, Payhembury (841409) 

Mr Jim Kimber, 1 Barrow Road, Payhembury (841320) 

Mr Clive Jones, 11 Markers Park, Payhembury (841685) 

Dear Friends, 
 
How lovely it is as I write this to see blue sky with just a wisp of cloud from my office 
window. When I woke up early this morning to walk the new addition to our family the air 
was fresh, the sky was blue, the sun was just rising to shine and the world looked 
wonderful; I appreciated my walk and the world around me. It might sound rather romantic 
and I’m sure we all appreciate how fortunate we are to live in this peaceful part of the 
world. 
 
I have to say having a new 4 legged friend, by the way she is a black collie named Sasha, 
has made me go for longer walks than our old dogs could cope with. It’s such a good way 
to spend some time in thought. One train of thought was about Sasha; she was nearly 8 
months old when we got her, she had had no training at all and certainly was unsure 
about what was right and wrong. So she needs a guiding hand to teach her, if left 
untrained she certainly could not become part of the family, she needs to learn the rules of 
the home and community so that she can become a considerate and useful member, 
taking an active part in our lives.  
 
My train of thought moved onto humans, we too need a guiding hand from time to time; 
we need training not just in the physical things of life but in the spiritual and moral ways of 
the world. Without a guiding hand, teaching and example we run the risk of being out of 
control and not “house/community trained”. We all have the guiding hand of God available 
to us to guide, protect, to steer us on the right path and help us to develop our moral code. 
As Christians we follow the teachings of Jesus as our training manual, yes sometimes we 
have “accidents” and make mistakes, but like any good dog owner/trainer God forgives us 
and lets us try again, perhaps a bit harder. 
 
I am really appreciating this extra time I have for reflection, (whether I will on a cold wet 
winter morning, we’ll wait and see) but I know it’s good for us all to take time to think about 
our place in the world and perhaps what additional training we need. Not everyone will 
appreciate my canine analogies, but we can learn from a range of people, situations and 
things and I hope you may get the meaning and don’t forget DOG spelt backwards is 
GOD. 

Every blessing, Rev Cate 
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Parishes of Feniton, Escot and Payhembury 
Church Services in July 2015 

 
 

SUNDAY 5TH JULY          5TH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 

 
 
SUNDAY 12TH JULY   6TH  SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 

 
 
SUNDAY 19TH JULY   7TH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 

 
 
SUNDAY 26TH JULY   8TH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 

 
 
SUNDAY 2ND AUGUST     9TH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 

 
 

Church Time Service 

Escot 6.00 pm Evensong (JD) 

Feniton 10.00 am 
11.00 am 

Storytime (CE) 
Parish Communion (CE) 

Payhembury 11.00 am Morning Worship (Mac) 

Church Time Service 

Feniton 9.00 am Parish Communion (CE) 

Payhembury 10.30 am 
6.30 pm 

Café (CE) 
Evening Worship (BL) 

Church Time Service 

Escot 9.00 am Matins (TP) 

Feniton 11.00 am 
6.00 pm 

Parish Communion (CE) 
Worship and Praise 

Payhembury 9.30 am Parish Communion (CE) 

Church Time Service 

Escot 9.00 am Parish Communion (CE) 

Feniton 10.30 am Morning Worship (LL) 

Payhembury 11.00 am All ages service (CE) 

Church Time Service 

Escot 6.00 pm Evensong (JD) 

Feniton 11.00 am Parish Communion (CE) 

Payhembury 11.00 am Morning Worship (OT) 
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Success for Ottery Help Scheme’s ‘Party in the Afternoon’ at Cadhay 
 

It was a perfect early-summer afternoon at 
Cadhay, so the gardens and lakeside walks 
were at their sunniest and were blooming their 
finest. Added to that, the children’s 
amusements in the walled garden attracted a 
new group of supporters for our event and the 
lawns were alive with happy families. 

 
Two bouncy castles ensured safe jumping, both for tots and youngsters, and 
Creation Station operated a popular craft corner in The Barn tea room. There was an 
endless queue for face-painting and patient Hannah was decorating small faces from 
the start at 2.00pm until finish just before 6.00pm. Refreshments and homemade 
cakes and scones went briskly with little break, and free squash was welcomed by 
thirsty children taking a rest from bouncing in the sun. 
 
Also outside, our new Chief Officer, Helen, and husband Mike did steady trade at the 
barbecue. Our ingredients were sourced from Ottery businesses K & M Butchers and 
Crusty Cob bakers. It was such a pleasure to see so many having a good time in the 
sun at this lovely venue and a final count revealed a profit for our charity’s fund of 
£777. This also was such a pleasure! 
 
Thanks to the Help Scheme volunteers who worked hard on this busy day, plus 
those who baked a gorgeous range of cakes. And especial thanks to Rupert 
Thistlethwayte for the use of Cadhay’s excellent and attractive facilities, placed at our 
disposal for fundraising each year at this time. 
          Barbara Pugh  

Feniton and Payhembury Mothers’ Union 
 
Nine members attended the meeting held on Wednesday 17th June at Gosford Pines. 
Apologies were received from one member who is recovering after a recent hip operation. 
Our Leader, Mary, welcomed everyone and led us in hymn and prayers. 
 
Following notices, and orders taken for next year’s diaries and calendars, we enjoyed our 
members’ own meeting when we were invited to share amusing anecdotes.  Members 
also had the opportunity to browse through two books containing illuminated manuscripts. 
We all enjoyed a lovely cream tea and were delighted to celebrate the birthday of our 
Treasurer. 
 
There are no meetings in July and August.  Everyone is wished a happy 
summertime. 
 
Our next meeting is on Wednesday 16th September when Mr. Phil Clarke will 
be coming to speak to us about ‘Operation Christmas Child’. 
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Mobile Library 
 

Wednesday July 8 

from 11.25-11.45am 

in the Parish Hall Car Park at Payhembury 

 

Clarets’ Corner 
The Clarets kick off the new season in the championship with an away fixture at 
LEEDS UTD on August 8th, followed by our first home match at TURF MOOR 
against BIRMINGHAM CITY. Our local game will be at Ashton Gate against 
BRISTOL CITY on August 29th, hoping for a swift return to the premier league.  
 

What a great effort has been done to update the WATERLOO 
PLOT, along with the refurbished TELEPHONE BOX it`s looking 
really impressive, well done to all concerned! See you around the 
village and UP THE CLARETS!   

Marty    

PCC Meeting 

July 23rd, 8pm Babs’ house. 

Congratulations to Amaya Duggan
-Jones, who won the Creature 
Hunt quiz at the Open Gardens. 
Amaya wins a sunflower in a pot 
and a trowel to help her to plant it! 

 
Lin Horrocks 

Do you have an event to publicise, or 
some news to share? Email: 
payhemburypaper@yahoo.co.uk
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   Tale Millers Cricket May/June 2015 
 
Another successful month on the weather front saw games 
against Broadclyst, Broadhembury Lions, Geriatrics and 
Pinhoe completed, although the away game at Clyst Hydon 
was lost to the weather on a blustery drizzly night. Whilst 
the scorebook says that the Millers lost three out of four, 
that would only really tell half the story, as the squad 
continues to acquaint /reacquaint itself with the game.  
 
On a nature watch note, Tim, our wicket keeper, spotted a 
ryneck whilst mowing the field the other evening, apparently 
very rare in twitching circles, whilst Dan Rugg spotted a 
pretty doe deer grazing the boundary. 
 
At Killerton we bravely agreed to a forty over game and bowled and fielded superbly 
to restrict the home team to 135-7, with Ben Peters weighing in with two wickets and 
the Kittow boys both producing lively opening spells. After the chairman had limped 
off injured and tucked into tea early, our reply never quite got going and was with 
hindsight a bit too “Twenty overish” in its approach. Jon Pengelly top scored with 23, 
supported by Dan Rugg (13), Simon Kittow (12) and 10 runs from our overseas 
player, Fred Brauer; one day he might learn to run to the stumps, not out to first 
base! We fell short and lost by 56 runs. 
 
This was followed up on a freezing night at Tuck Mill, when we lit a camp fire to 
keep the spectators warm before we even started the game! Broadhembury posted 
144-7 with the Millers again falling short on 120-8. Simon Kittow picked up two 
wickets and a not out 29, to claim the Man of the Match honours. On a somewhat 
warmer Tuesday evening, we continued the losing theme, The Geriatrics proving to 
be a level above us……. they didn’t look very geriatric to me! 
 
A second victory of the season eventually came in a high scoring game with Pinhoe, 
the visitors making 138-9 and Millers chasing the runs down with an over to spare. 
Runs came from Roger Goulding, Simon Kittow and an impressive 23 from new boy 
Paul Hynam……..always good to have a doc in the squad… The Pins also bowled a 
lot of extras, which was quite handy. 
 
Miles East’s excellent after match dinners, washed down with a draft Thatchers or 
two, ensure that all leave in good spirits. In our village it truly is the taking part that 
counts (luckily as we lose a lot more than we win!)  
 
Coming up we have games on 1 Jul v Clyst Hydon, 12 Jul v Fullsys Allstars, 17 
Jul v Broadhembury and 26 Jul Tale Cricket Day. Spectators are always 
welcome, social membership is just a fiver per year. 
 

Jon Carden 
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Broadhembury and District Gardening Club 
 

Thursday 9th July in Payhembury Parish Hall, from 7.30pm 
  

Our speaker will be Catherine Murray on fuchsias and 
pelargoniums.   
 
Also there will be a visit to Kerswell Priory on Thursday 16th 
July and we will be meeting there at 3pm that day. Tea will be 
served after our garden visit. 
  

Jenny 
 

Coming up at The Beehive Centre,  
Dowell Street, Honiton EX14 1LZ 

 
Films: The Second Best Exotic 

Marigold Hotel (PG), Blade Runner: 

The Final Cut (15), Woman in Gold 

(12A), Avengers: Age of Ultron.  

Music and Dance: Flamenco Evening 
& Spanish Supper, Tea Dance, 
Sweet Honi ‘N’ Soul in Concert, 
Beehive Folk and Acoustic in the Bar, 
Archive: Dance Lab Collective.  

 
Plays: The Lion, The Witch and the Wardrobe 

 

 
See www.beehivehoniton.co.uk for more 

details,  
including prices, or call 01404 384050  

Churchyard Clean-up  

This will be on Saturday 25th July from 10-12. We 

greatly appreciate all the help given each month by a 

few willing helpers. It would be great to see one or two 

more. Come with strimmers or just yourself! Thank you. 

Babs  

Church Ploughman's/Soup Lunches 
  
This venture has proved to be enjoyable and 
worthwhile.  So far we have raised £1,257.  
  
The May lunch was held for Christian Aid and 
£160 was sent to them. 
  
We wish to thank our ladies and gentlemen 
who lunch with us for their generosity and 
loyalty. 
  
We are taking a break now, so there will be 
no lunch in church during July or 
August.  Please note we return on Monday 14 
September with a ploughman's lunch - usual 
time 12.00 to 14.00.  

  
Don't forget, we also do 
takeaways and home delivery! 

  
With best wishes from the 

Church Lunch Ladies 
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Open Gardens Success 
 
I would like personally to thank all those that participated in the Open Gardens event in Payhembury on 
Sunday 14th June. In particular, the other four owners who opened their gardens, Caroline and Angus 
Forbes –  Cokesputt, Edward and Janet East – Yellingham Farm, Lin & John Horrocks – Wheatcroft and 
Gerald and Shirley Evans –  Yarrow Park.  

 
I would also like to thank Pat Fowler, who mastered the refreshments on the day 
and all of her helpers, plus all those that made the scones and cakes (and very 
good they were). I would also mention Jo Vincent, who kindly cleaned the floor in 
the small hall after we had finished. (Was a bit messy.) 
 
We had over 200 people attend, which was marvellous, and received (with entry 
tickets, sales of plants, sales of extra refreshments and donations received from 
those who could not attend and others) a total of £1443 which has been passed to 
Hospiscare to help them carry out their most vital service.  
 
Once again many thanks to all. 

Roy Clark 

Events at Escot 

 

Messing About on the 

River: 26th July 

 
Make and race a mini-
raft, pan for gold, build 
a beaver dam, fly 
casting, barefoot 
swamp walk, face-
painting, BBQ and ice 
creams! Minimum 
Donation: £1 per 
person. Extra charge 
for BBQ and some 
activities.  

Living History Week: 

25th July - 2nd August 

Experience what life 
was like in Saxon 
times. Try grinding corn 
and baking bread in 
the earth oven, make 
Saxon pennies, try 
pole lathing and wood 
carving.  
 
www.escot-devon.co.uk 

Broadhembury W.I. 
 
The Broadhembury branch of the Women’s Institute has a whole host of 
talks planned for this year, and they’re all being held at Payhembury 
Parish Hall.  
 
14th July, 7.30pm: Mary Keegan talks about gospel singing 

 
Make friends. Find new interests.  

Hear good speakers. Try new activities 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

August Bank Holiday Monday (31st August), 
12.00 – 4.30PM Weaver Cross,  

(Cullompton to Plymtree road, 1 mile from village centre.) 
            
Free parking & Entry 
 
Local Crafts, BBQ, Hog Roast, Beer Tent, Teas, Horse Show, Dog 
Show, Flower & Produce Show, Classic Cars, Punch & Judy, Children’s 
Games, Bric-a-brac, Tombola, Book Stall, Cake Stall, Bouncy Castle, 
Laser Tag, Laser Clays, Segways, Grand Draw, Main Arena Events 
including Special Once Only, Not to be Missed Surprise, Eggathon 
….and more! 

 

www.plymtreehorseshow.co.uk 
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William Garvey, furniture designers & makers, of Upton,  

are delighted to sponsor Payhembury Parish Paper 

Nature Notes 

Observations from  June 

   

Hello there 

 

In the garden, this is the time for lots of the new 
young birds, which have left their nests. We've 
seen young goldfinches and greenfinches, as 
well as house sparrows and starlings. It's lovely 
to see the youngsters clamouring for food from 
their hard worked parents. This scene will carry 
on for a month or two. 

  

We recently took some visitors to Topsham, and 
walked round the Goat Walk, which skirts the estuary. Most of the Winter visitors 
(birds) have now gone back to their breeding grounds overseas, but there were a 
few black tailed godwits still about, together with the resident shelducks, mallards, 
herons, mute swans, etc. Lots of black headed gulls squawking about, of course. 

  

Since last month, we've been to The Cevennes area of France, for a week's nature 
watching. The birding highlight was seeing a group of about forty griffon vultures 
soaring above us. These huge birds were, historically, fairly common in this remote 
area of France, but became extinct in the 18th Century, due to Man's pressure. 
However, they were re-introduced from Spain about forty years ago, and there 
is now a thriving population. We also saw red backed shrikes, which are now extinct 
in the UK, plus tree pipits, dippers, yellow wagtails, a red kite, a black kite and many 
other good birds. The wild flowers were superb and the butterflies pretty good too. 

  

The last twice I've walked up the lane, I've 
seen a painted lady butterfly. About ten 
years ago, we had a huge influx of these 
pretty black and orange butterflies in the 
UK. They were blown here from North 
Africa on the warm southerly winds. I 
understand that this might happen again 

this Summer!  

 

   Alan Jones  
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Every Second Wednesday at 
9.15am in St Mary’s Church, 
Payhembury. Stories, craft, 

prayers and singing for toddlers  
and their carers.  

For more information call Becky 
on 841825 

  

Yellingham Farm Diary – June 
 
The phone call came late on a Friday night – it was the shearer, thank goodness. At this time 
of the year, the main worry for most sheep farmers is fly strike. This is caused by large blue 
bottle flies laying eggs in the sheep’s fleece, which then very, very quickly hatch into 
maggots. It is a horrible experience, firstly for the sheep, but also for the shepherd. 
 
Good shepherding is the best way to prevent it and the most important thing is to make sure 
your sheep are clean, particularly their rear ends. So getting the wool off is always a welcome 
task. Two shearers arrived very early in the morning, so we did bring some sheep in over 
night so that they were dry and the shearers could start quickly. It was a good job that we did 
bring them in, as there was a very heavy dew and the fleeces on the remaining sheep outside 
were damp. Rolling and packing damp wool is definitely a no no. So we were underway. 
Miles was pushing up the sheep for the shearers, they don’t like to stop once they start. 
Myself and a couple of others rolled the fleeces and packed them into the large wool sheets 
ready to send off to the Wool Marketing Board. 
 
The sheep sheared well, which is always helpful. If the wool hasn’t ‘risen’ properly off the 
back of the sheep, shearing is much more difficult and of course takes longer. So with all the 
ewes shorn (not the lambs), I was very happy. There is still the risk of fly strike in the lambs, 
so our next job is to spray them with a preventative solution. 

 
As I write I have just two remaining 
pups to sell and it looks like one of 
them might be off to Finland – a long 
way to go, but a wonderful home. 
Fingers crossed. 

Janet East 

Parish Coffee Morning 
 

Wednesday 22nd July,11 am 

18 Markers Park  

 

Sincere thanks to Marian 

Edwards for hosting the 

June coffee morning at 

relatively short notice, it is 

greatly appreciated by all. 

The July coffee morning will 

be by kind invitation of 

Louise and Ray Granger at 

18 Markers Park 

on  Wednesday 22nd July at 11 am. 

 
Babs Leach 
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 Parchie and Parchina 

 
 

Dear Friends, just look at what Parchina and I have 
been up to. We are learning to play music, I’m 
learning the French horn and Parchina is learning the 
clarinet, she wants to play jazz but I want to form a 
mouse marching band, I just love all that noise. We 
both love it when Rev Danny comes and plays his 
guitar, as well as Babs on the organ, what a great 
noise. We especially loved it when little Sebastian 
was christened a few weeks ago, lots of happy music 
and he obviously didn’t notice some of the wrong 
notes that were sung as he laughed throughout the 
service.  

 
The children from school never sing any wrong notes when they come to church, they sing 
happily and we peep over the top of the screen and watch their happy faces and sway to their 
music. Soon Parchina and I will be able to join in with our instruments, I wonder if they will 
hear us? 
 
We have been chatting to some of our field mice friends about joining a band and they were 
very excited. One of them is going to make a drum kit out of acorns and pieces of a tin can 
and another one is making a flute from some tough straw, oh we will be able to have our own 
Party in the Park in the graveyard! 
 
I wonder what the singing will be like when we have the next christening of Ashton soon, we’ll 
let you know next time.  
 
Well Parchina and I have lots to do, we have to practice very hard if we are going to be like 
the bands at Party in The Park, we will need to work our little fingers very quickly and have 
lots of puff, but we must try not to disturb Grandpa and Grandma mice when they are having 
their afternoon nap in the sun; perhaps we’ll go to the top of the tower, that’ll be fun. Well off 
we must go and tune up, see you soon, Parchie and Parchina. 
 

 

Cup of Tea and Bingo! 
 

Our next get-together will be on: 
 

Wednesday 8th July 
in the Parish Hall from 2.15pm 

 
All as usual – ten games of Bingo, some prizes, a cuppa, some cake and a laugh or two – all 
for £2.00. What more could we ask for? Please note we will NOT be meeting in August – it’s 
the holiday month!!! So hope to see you on the 8th July – if you can’t make it then, sadly, you 
will have to wait until September! What a pity! See you soon…..  

Louise and Joy  
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Payhembury Weather    
www.payhembury-weather.co.uk 

 
Rainfall: May was a pretty average month for rain, but June so far has been dry with one period of 
heavy rain on 12th June and no prospect of rain for the rest of the month.   
 
Temperatures: Whilst May has been warmer than average, June started sunny but with a cool north 
wind, so temperatures are for once just below the average for the first half of the month.  
 
Weather elsewhere:  Animals from Tbilisi Zoo roamed free after the Vere River burst its banks, 
causing cascades of water to wash out the city. A white tiger who escaped killed a man before being 
killed itself. Meanwhile, temperatures in India soared in May, causing the deaths of 2500 people. On 21 
May the temperature in the Indian capital, New Delhi, was reported to be 42.6 °C (108.7 °F).   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Current weather in Payhembury and a forecast can be viewed at 
www.payhembury-weather.co.uk 
 

 

 
Roger Saunders 

Follow me on twitter at @sat_metman 
 
 

Payhembury Monthly Temperatures degC 

May/Jun 15 1960-90 
Climate 

Measured 
Averages 

Warmer or colder 
than average? 

Max Temp 15.0/18.4 15.7/18.3 Warmer/Colder 

Min Temp 6.8/9.8 7.0/8.5 Warmer/Colder 

Mean Temp 11.1/14.1 11.3/13.4 Warmer/Colder 

Temp Range 8.4/8.6 8.7/9.8   

        

Highest Max 27/32.5 21.4/23.8 11 Jun 15 

Lowest Min -1.5/1.5 0.9/2.7 20 May 15 

Lowest Max 8/10 10.9/13.5 2 May 15 

Highest Min 15/18.5 11.3/12.8 12 Jun 15 

Payhembury        Rainfall mm                   Date of max 

May 15 62 57 4 May 15 

Jun 15 
2 weeks 

26 8 12 Jun 15 
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Payhembury Past 

 
A few old scenes of the village to share with you this month… 

 
 

 

 

Girls’ Night Out 

 

21st July from 7pm  

at Babs’ house!  

There is a 

change to 

the normal 

Girl's Night 

Out. On 

Tuesday 

21st July we will meet at Babs’ house 

from 7 pm, hopefully to enjoy a nice 

summer evening in the garden!  
 

 

Parish Paper Deadline: 
Saturday 18th July, 4pm! 

 
Please do try to get articles in on time! 
 
If you really can’t make the deadline, please 
do let us know in advance and we’ll do our 
best to accommodate you.  

  

A big thank you to everyone 
who sent me cards and get 
well wishes after my recent op. 
                                 

Louise Granger 
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Waterloo Plot 
 
Over the last year, Payhembury Parish Council has been 
carrying out a makeover on the piece of land next to the 
phone box known as the 'Waterloo Plot'. This has 
included clearing the site, installing new fencing, a gate, 
paving and a bench. The phone box (a rare 'K6' model 
which is grade II listed) has been repainted and reglazed. 
The aim was to make the plot of more use to the 
community. The plot was formally opened by Di Somers 
on June 20th, timed to coincide with the 200th 
anniversary of the Battle of Waterloo. We'd like to thank 
all the volunteers who have worked on the project, but 
particularly Rob Leach and Mark Disney, who provided 
materials and machinery.  

Keith Williams 
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Here we are Again 
 
Rehearsals are going well for ‘Here we are Again’, TVCT’s evening of 
songs and poetry from WW1 to be held on 18th July at Payhembury Hall.  
Poems range from the comic … 
 
Now Albert had heard about lions 
How they were ferocious and wild 
And to see Wallace lying so peaceful 
Well... it didn't seem right to the child. 
 
So straight 'way the brave little feller 
Not showing a morsel of fear 
Took 'is stick with the 'orse's 'ead 'andle 
And pushed it in Wallace's ear!  
 
.....  to the movingly serious and each will be introduced by its reader.  Anne Dalton has 
chosen the items on the programme and the MC will be Laurie Palmer, famed locally for his 
work with Ottery Community Theatre.  Music will be played by Bruce Odlin (keyboard) and 
Steve Chapman (banjolele – no, I hadn’t heard of one before either!) and each poem will be 
read by a new speaker.  A free ploughman’s will be served during the evening.  Audience 
members are asked to bring their own drinks and glasses.  Payhembury Hall will be decorated 
with flags and bunting with the table décor reflecting the patriotism of the time. 
 
Tickets are on sale at Payhembury Shop or from John Somers (j.w.somers@exeter.ac.uk or 
01884 277390 or 07934 611368) and, to ensure we provide the right amount of food, please 
buy beforehand.  This promises to be an excellent evening of accessible and enjoyable 
performances.  It is one of the events leading up to ‘They Dream of Home’ the promenade 
production in Payhembury in September. 

  

 

Lots of well dones and congratulations are in order this month... 

Year 3 and 4 children took part in a football match with Clyst Hydon and won!  
 
Well done to the Year 2 children for completing their SATs tests, and Years 3,4 and 5, who have also 
been completing assessment tasks. 
 
Ash and Willow have taken part in sports events at King’s, and by the time you read this, we will have 
held Sports Day, so a big well done to everyone who took part! 
 
We’ve moved the library into a new space, in preparation for September, as the classes are changing. 
 
Our Year 6 children are off to King’s for their transition week in July. It’s a big step, but we’re sure that 
they’ll enjoy it.  

 
See you at Party in the Park! 
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PAYHEMBURY PARISH HALL HIRE AND CHARGES 
 

Please contact Jo Vincent on 01404 841554 for details and to book  

(Please telephone before 6pm)  

 

PAYHEMBURY PROVISIONS 
Opening hours and contact details 

  
Tel: 01404 841856 or info@payhemburyprovisions.co.uk 

Monday to Friday 8am to 7pm             Saturday 8am to 1pm 

Sunday 8am to 12pm 

INFORMATION PAGE 

 
Non urgent police contact 101  
 
Honiton Hospital   01404 540540 (Minor Injury Unit 8am-10pm)  
RD&E Hospital Exeter  01392 411611 
Ottery St Mary Hospital  01404 816000 (MIU Mon-Fri 8am-1pm)  
 
Your Parish Council 
Meetings held 2nd Wed of alternate months (starting January) 7.30pm in the Parish Hall 
Keith Williams 01404 841772 Robert Leach   01404 841408 
Mark Disney     01404 841353 Tim Cox   01404 850005  
Bill Eaton  01404 841522 Mary Lorimer   01884 277226 
Paul Hynam  07770481774  Sue Morris, Parish Clerk 01404 850094 
      email: payhemburypc@googlemail.com 

 
Useful numbers at the County Council (all 0345) 
General Enquiries 155 1015  Registrars  155 1002 
Roads and Transport 155 1004  Libraries  155 1001 
Disability Information 155 1005  Children/Families 155 1013 
Bus passes  01392 383 688 
 
Emergencies 
Social Care     0345 600 0388     
Highways     01392 383329   
Animal Welfare, Petrol, Explosives 01392 499499 
 
Useful numbers at the District Council (all 01395) 
Switchboard   516551 Pest control   516551 
Emergency (out of hours) 578237 Environmental Health 517456 
Dog problems   571457 Council Tax/Benefits  517446 
Missed Bins/Recycling 571515 Car Park Fines  571780 
Planning Matters    517475 
Support for elderly, disabled & vulnerable residents   578237 
 
County Councillor  Paul Diviani 0845 3285 788  
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MONDAY Apple Pips  
Pre-school 
Youth Groups 

9.30-11.30am 
9.00-12.30pm 
5.30-8.30pm 

TUESDAY Pre-school 
Musical Moments 
Pilates 

9.00-12.30pm 
10.15-11.30am 
7.00-8.00pm & 8.15-9.15pm 

WEDNESDAY Pre-school 
Pilates  
Short Mat Bowling 

9.00-12.30pm 
9.15-10.15 & 10.30-11.15am, Men 
7.30-10.00pm 

THURSDAY Pre-school 
Pilates for beginners 

9.00-12.30pm 
9.15-10.15am 

FRIDAY Pre-school 9.00-12.30pm 

CALENDAR FOR JULY 2015 

Thurs 2nd BBC with Rev Cate at The Rectory  

Sat 4th Party in the Park, 4.30pm 

Sun 5th Morning Worship, 11am 
Charity Fun Day, Upton Ley Farm, 2pm 

Mon 6th Bible Study, Cherrybrook, 8pm   

Wed 8th Tea and Bingo, Parish Hall, 2.15pm 

Thurs 9th  BBC Social, Swimming, meet 6pm at Cherrybrook  
Gardening Club, Payhembury Parish Hall, 7.30pm 

Fri 10th Emmaus Group, Cherrybrook, 9.15am  

Sun 12th Café Service, 10.30am 
Evening worship, 6.30pm 

Thurs 16th BBC with Rev Cate at The Rectory  

Sat 18th PARISH PAPER DEADLINE, 4pm 

Here we are Again, Parish Hall 

Sun 19th Parish Communion, 9.30am 

Mon 20th Bible Study, Cherrybrook, 8pm   

Tues 21st Girls’ Night Out, Babs’ house, 7pm  

Wed 22nd  Parish Coffee morning,11am, 18 Markers Park  

Thurs 23rd PCC Meeting, Babs’ house, 8pm 

Fri 24th No Emmaus Group 

Sat 25th Churchyard Clean-up, 10-12  

Sun 26th All ages service, 11am 

Church Flowers:   4th: Mrs M Curran, 11th & 18th: Mrs. B. Leach, 25th & Aug 1st: Mrs. S. Ford 

 

 REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES HELD IN THE PARISH HALL 

Editorial Team: Claire McMurtrie (841559), Kate Duggan (849159), Marian Edwards (841041) 
 

Payhembury Village Website:  www.payhembury.org.uk  


